
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Miller and Council 

From: Fire Chief Andrew Pittman 

Date: June 1, 2024 

Department: Fire Department 

 
 

Hello all, 
 
The Fire Department Association will be participating in the annual guns and hoses 
softball tournament to kick off Bear Festival weekend on Friday night July 12th 
Please come out and show your support. Association members will also be cooking 
the bear stew once again this year, hope to see you all come to support the 
community. 
 
We would like to take a moment to recognize our own member, Wyatt Allardin for 
graduating from Elma High School on June 8th. Wyatt is a new member on the 
department and is currently in an apprenticeship program at Capital Industrial. 
 
Our Partners at GHFD#12 have gone out and purchased a set of practice CPR 
manikins, in the hopes of getting some training opportunities our to our citizens. 
Stay tuned for those training dates in the near future. 
 
 
Our National Night Out date this year will be August 6th, we hope to see a great 
showing from the community! 
  
April call numbers are as follows: 
Public assists = 5 Mutual Aid Medical = 1  
Fire Alarm = 2 
Total= 8  
 
Burn Permits can be obtained through ORCAA  
Copy and paste into your browser or just go to the ORCCA website  

Residential Yard-Waste Burn Permits - ORCAA 

 
 
Thank you for the opportunity and Stay Safe, 
 
Fire Chief Andrew Pittman 
 
 

 

 

https://www.orcaa.org/burning/outdoor-burning/residential-yard-waste-burn-permit-application/

